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DOCTOR’S ORDERS
Plans for a 41 home development in the village, to include provision 

for a new doctors’ surgery, has passed the first hurdle. Outline plans 
for the development on land to the east of Welford Road, presented by 
home builders, Davidsons Homes and property developer, Keir Group, 
were approved by Harborough Planning Committee at their meeting 
on July 7th. 
Highways Authority objections to the creation of a second access to the site have meant 
that the previously advertised plans, presented at a public meeting in August 2014, have 
had to be modified. The new proposal is to create a common access point at the site of the 
existing field gateway within the 30 mph limit. 
Being outside the current village boundary and building line such a development wouldn’t 
normally be considered under current planning rules. However, the proposal to provide a 
new surgery complex within the project was considered a contribution of sufficient beneficial 
interest to the community that this element effectively over-ruled the normal objections. 
The developers have consulted freely with parish councillors and representatives of 
Husbands Bosworth Surgery from an early stage in the planning process. The Parish 
Council, taking into account the positive benefits to the local community, has supported 
the proposals that have been tabled. 
Currently the Section 106 community infrastructure contribution details, between the 
developers and the local authority, are being thrashed out. More detailed plans on the layout 
of the site are expected to be submitted by the proposers in the near future.

A WAY WITH WORDS

Did you find out what was wrong with 
last month’s whimsical last word 

conundrum?  Did you finally work it out? 
If not, to put you out of your anguish, it was 
lipogrammatic! That’s writing that contains 
not a solitary ‘e’...
Think that’s smart? In 1939 American 
author, Ernest Vincent Wright published a 
50,110 word novel, Gadsby, without using 
the offending letter. Apparently he blanked 
off the ‘e’ on his typewriter so that no errant  
words would be tempted to sneak in.  
Not to be outdone, however, in 2004 French 
author Michel Thaler published a 233 
page novel ‘Le Train de Nulle Part’ (‘The 
Nowhere Train’), which has no verbs.
Editor’s Note: By way of experiment we 
will attempt to compose this issue of the 
Bugle without any mistakes...

BOSWORTH FESTIVAL - ON REFLECTION...

If a picture says a thousand words then this photo sums up the story of Bosworth Festival 
2015. Bright, sharp, fresh, fun, fancy, frivolous.. and above all a great Triumph!

The Festival Committee was able to distribute £1,100 to the Festival’s eight ‘headline’ 
charities and over £2,400 to seventeen village and local ‘good causes’. 
As always, many thanks to everyone who helped to make the day so successful. We would 
especially like to thank the local businesses who generously supported the event with 
sponsorship and ‘facilities’ ... 
The event, of course, relies on the exhibitors, displays and stall-holders, many of which 
have faithfully supported us over the past ten years and now automatically note Bosworth 
Festival in their diaries. Cheers! See you again next year!    

Picture credit: John Clarke 
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WATCH WORD
THE NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH SCHEME WITHIN HUSBANDS BOSWORTH

SID REPORT
Kilworth Road (inbound) 
Period: 17.06.15 - 24.06.15  
Vehicle movements: 13794 
Average movements per day: 2029
Average speed: 35.90mph
Highest recorded speed: 69mph
Kilworth Road (inbound)
Period: 24.06.15 - 01.07.15  
Vehicle movements:13860
Average movements per day: 2135
Average speed: 35.73mph
Highest recorded speed: 73mph
Kilworth Road (outbound)
Period: 01.07.15 -08.07.15
Vehicle movements: 14850
Average movements per day: 2135 
Average speed: 33.95 mph 
Highest recorded speed: 71mph
Kilworth Road (outbound)
Period: 08.07.15 -16.07.15
Vehicle movements: 16764
Average movements per day: 2096 
Average speed: 33.84 mph 
Highest recorded speed: 65mph
Theddingworth Road (inbound)
Period: 16.07.15 -23.07.15
Vehicle movements: 14718
Average movements per day: 1840 
Average speed: 30.07 mph 
Highest recorded speed: 56mph

BUILDING
ROOFING
PLASTERING

EXTENSIONS - ALTERATIONS - NEW BUILD 
For advice or a free quotation please contact James on:

01858 881794 
 07795 810607

james@johnsonbuilding.co.uk

The UK’s only Tank Paintball Battle Venue
*Tank Drive Experiences * Dads & Lads Experiences* 
*Military Vehicle Driving *Military Vehicle Driving* 

*Children’s Military Vehicle Party * Woodland Paintball* 
*Archery* 

*Air Rifle Shooting*
Suitable for individuals, Family Fun, Corporate Events 

Stag/Hen Parties
**Gift Vouchers Available**

www.armourgeddon.co.uk Tel: 01858 880239 
Bookings by Appointment Only

Anti-social behaviour, Church Street, 
Husbands Bosworth
Burglary to dwelling, Church Lane, South 
Kilworth 
Theft of property, Welford Road, South 
Kilworth 
Burglary, Main Street, Shearsby 
Theft of property, Church Lane, Welford 
Theft from vehicle, Nether Farm Close, 
Gilmorton 
Burglary to dwelling, Woodcock Close, 
Gilmorton 
Damage to vehicle, Catton Close, Naseby 
Drugs related incident, Church Close, 
Clipston 

POLICE FILE
IF YOU HAVE INFORMATION ON ANY 
CRIMINAL ACTIVITY CALL MARKET 
HARBOROUGH POLICE  on 101
Neighbourhood Watch Co-ordinator
Marion Lewis 0116 2483871
marion.lewis@leicestershire.pnn.police.uk
NW Community Scheme No. 2123
 
Lutterworth South Neighbourhood Team
Sgt. 4086 Jo Hodson
PC 1291 David Sharpe
PCSO  6569 Peter Willson
PCSO 6636 Ray Wells
WPCSO 6008 Laura Bolton   
Voicemail Service 0116 2485675
CRIMESTOPPERS
FREEPHONE 0800 555111

Ralph & Jo Horton, Highcroft 
We have long thought how lucky we are to live in such a welcoming and amiable village. It is difficult to walk down the road without  
encountering a friendly greeting and having a nice little chat about nothing in particular. This was never more evident than at the 
village festival where it was  most heartening to see everyone mixing so well and obviously enjoying the day. The organisers should 
be applauded for all their efforts and we hope that the festival will continue for many years to come.
From Suzie Dhillon, Bell Lane
On behalf of “Leaves of Hope” and the Belarusian orphans who they help support, I would like to thank everyone who contributed 
to our plant, bric-a-brac and toy stall at Bosworth Festival and to those who bought items, making this a very successful venture. 
All of the proceeds will go towards our mission to Zhodino in October, which aims to brighten the lives of these severely deprived 
children.  On my return I hope to be able to show you what your assistance means to them. Thank you again.
From Lorrie Forman, Treasurer All Saints Church
On behalf of All Saints Church I would like to thank everyone who came along and supported our church stall at the Bosworth 
Festival. A total of £131 was raised towards the Roof Fund.

COURIER SCAMS
The old courier fraudsters are active again locally. They sound plausible and introduce 
themselves as working for the New Scotland Yard Fraud Department. They suggest that 
there has been fraudulent activity on your card and request your bank/card details and may 
try to arrange for a courier to collect your cards. The Metropolitan Police advise that they 
do not pursue their cases or such incidents over the phone.    
Some things to protect your cards and PIN numbers from fraud
•Your bank and the police will never collect your bank card
•Your bank and the police will never ask for your PIN
•If you receive one of these calls end it immediately 
Victim Advice
•If you have given any details to a fraudster, call your bank and cancel your cards 
immediately
•​Call from another phone in case your connection has been compromised
You can report any suspected fraudule nt activity online at: 
www.actionfraud.police.uk/report_fraud or by telephone 0300 123 2040
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BOSWORTH IN FOCUS
A ROUND-UP OF LOCAL NEWS 

WEATHER LOG
JUNE 2015 		   [2014]

Rain: 32.5mm (1.3”) 	 [90.25mm]

Wettest day: 20mm (0.8”)  [25mm]

Highest temp: 33.5oC 	  [27oC]

Lowest Temp: 4.5oC 	 [6.5oC]

VILLAGE HALL BOOKINGS
Mick Bromley 07442 954729
husbandsbosworthvh@gmail.com

www.husbandsbosworthvillagehall.co.uk
CHURCH HALL BOOKINGS

Janice Staples 880668
Bob Hutchings 880131

SPORTS PAVILION ENQUIRIES
Audrey Marlow 880316 

DAY CARE for 3 months to 5 years of age
Warm, homely and secure atmosphere.
The nursery is part of The Honeypot 
Dairy Farm; this countryside setting 

provides children with limitless outdoor 
opportunities, creating a huge range of 

developmental and learning experiences.
For a Prospectus or more information 

please call 01858 881038 
Visit us at 10 Church Street, HB 

or email: dairyfarmnursery@yahoo.com 

Pre-theatre / Early Bird 
Menu

Served Wednesday – Saturday
Visit our website to view the menu

(t):  01858 575 555   (e):  reservations@theatticrestaurant.co.uk  
(w):  www.theatticrestaurant.co.uk 

South Kilworth Road, North Kilworth, LE17 6HJ

SULBY OPEN GARDENS
Sulby Gardens’ next opening for 2015 under 
the National Gardens Scheme will be on 
Thursday, August 20th,  2.00pm to 5.30pm. 
At this time of year we will be featuring the 
ponds and wildlife. 
Entrance is £4 per head, children free.   
Home-made teas will also be available. 
Sulby Gardens, Sulby, Northants NN6 6EZ

WILD ABOUT BOSWORTH

A Herb by Any Other Name
Herb Robert - Geranium Robertianum
In the undergrowth, in the gaps in the canopy 
of cow parsley, you’ll often find a little pink 
flower known as Herb Robert. However, it 
has many names - more aliases than a master 
criminal... 
Stinky Bob refers to its smell, which is so 
bad it is said the juice of the plant repels 
mosquitoes.
Numerous names refer to its red colour: Red 
Robin, Bloodwort, Dragon’s Blood, Red 
Bird’s Eye. As the plant ages, its stems and 
leaves turn crimson. This colour change also 
occurs in sunny locations where the sunlight 
stimulates production of anthocyanin, a 
red coloured compound, which absorbs 
ultra-violet light and protects the plant 
from damage. In other words, the plant 
manufactures its own sun block!
The flowers develop into seed pods, which 
resemble a beak. Geraniums with this 
characteristic are called Cranesbills.  When 
the pods ripen, the ‘beak’ segments spring 
violently apart and cast seeds away from the 
parent plant.
The remains of the pods resemble five 
outstretched claws, hence the plant’s epithets, 
Crow’s Feet or Dove’s Feet.
Finally, here are some of the herb’s more 
arcane names: Knife and Fork, Little 
Bachelor’s Buttons, Granny Thread the 
Needle, Hop O’My Thumb, Squinter-Pip 
and the morbid, Death Comes Quick. Not 
forgetting my favourite, Kiss Me Quick...
Mike Chanter

HORTICULTURAL SHOW-TIME 
With this copy of your Bugle you will find the Schedule for our village Horticultural and 
Craft Show, to be held on Sunday, August 30th. Over the past few years we have seen the 
show grow, especially  the childrens’ classes. Maybe it’s the trophy and huge rosette up 
for grabs for best exhibit, or the small prize awarded to all! So, let’s maintain this positive 
impetus. For all the newcomers to Bosworth, there is a class for everyone and our leaflet 
on “Tips on Showing” is still available by ringing Eleanor Murphy.
Of course, we make the usual plea for help with running the show, and the baking of 
cakes for refreshments! The involvement of some younger residents would be particularly 
welcome to provide the continuity we need.The Show was started about 130 years ago! Back 
then, it was a very serious affair, being an opportunity for all the professional gardeners 
of the ‘big houses’ in the vicinity to show off their prowess in growing chrysanthemums, 
carnations, lilies, fruit and of course, veggies! Then, after World War I it was taken over 
by Husbands Bosworth branch of the Royal British Legion. In the 1930s it was held in a 
marquee in the grounds of Bosworth Hall alongside the Sheepdog Trials and became one 
of the major events of the summer.
Now it is a village show with all the profits being ploughed back to village organisations 
and one of the few village  horticultural shows left in the county. Please let us keep this old 
tradition alive by exhibiting or just come and be amazed how many talented folks live in 
Husbands Bosworth. You can also enjoy homemade cakes and play tombola! Any queries 
please ring Eleanor on 880476. 
NOTICE: Would last year’s trophy winners ensure they return them to Eleanor before the Show? 

ARNESBY SCHOOL 150
Did you, or any family member, attend  
or have any connection with Arnesby 
Primary School during the past 150 years?  
If so, please contact us via email office@
arnesby.leics.sch.uk or tel: 0116 2478563 
to add names to a register we are compiling.  
Birthday celebrations will be taking place 
in November and we would like to include 
as many past pupils, parents, staff and 
governors as possible.
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BYGONE BOSWORTH
Images from the Historical Society’s Archive Collection

ACTIVITY GROUPS 2015
All Saints Parochial Church Council
Contact: 		  Diana Jones 880741
Baby-Sitting Circle
Contact: 		  Claire Scott 880295
Badminton Club
Contact: 		  Ralph Horton 880526
Beaver Scout Troop
Contact: 		  Stuart Dainton 881431
Bosworth Tots
Contact:            bosworthtots@hotmail.co.uk
Brownie Guides
Contact: 		  Bonny Kettell 880944 
Conservative Association
Contact: 		  Robert Maxwell 880361
Craft Group
Contact: 		  Gail Wilmot  880413  
Historical Society
Contact:	            	 Melvyn Forman 880281
Husbands Bosworth Rainbows Group
Contact: 		  Wendy Cochrane 880076
1st Kilworth Scouts/Beaver unit
Contact:  		  Stuart Dainton 881431
Lutterworth African Drumming Group 
Contact: 		  Ralph Horton 880526 
Millennium Woodland Trust
Contact: 		  Jackie Fletcher 880910 
Playing Field Committee
Contact: 		  Jennifer Rogers 880401
Royal British Legion
Contact: 		  Robert Maxwell 880361
Tennis Club
Contact:	  	 Jennifer Rogers 880401
Tower Bell Ringers
Contact: 		  Geoff Armitage 880066
Workers Education Association
Contact: 		  Sally Sherratt 571064

WOODPECKER 
TREE SURGERY

All aspects of tree-work undertaken from disman-
tling large roadside trees to pruning and reshaping 

small garden trees. 
We also offer a stump grinding service.

Professionally qualified and insured.
For free quotation and advice call

Chris on: 01858 880818
www.woodpeckertrees.com

For this month’s picture I am indebted to former villager, Michael Salter who has 
reminded me of Dick Protheroe and Bosworth’s connection with the high-powered 
world of motor-sport.
Dick was a renowned entrepreneur and racing car enthusiast, who drove alongside 
the ‘greats’ of the sport, Stirling Moss, Mike Hawthorn and Phil Hill in the 1950s and 
1960s. Our picture shows Dick on the forecourt of his car showroom in Bosworth, where 
Cheney Court stands today, with the Post Office in the background.  
Born Elmer Richard Protheroe in 1922, Dick flew Wellingtons and Lancasters with 
Bomber Command during the war, rising to the  rank of Flight Lieutenant and gaining a 
DFC for his endeavours. He returned to the RAF after the war, flying and instructing on 
the jet Valiants and Victors. Part of his time was spent as a test pilot, which presumably 
spawned his later desire to push boundaries in a racing career. 
Returning from service in Egypt in 1952, he came to live at 
Highfield House with his second wife Rosemary (neé Massey, 
of the Massey tractor family) and set up workshops, garage 
facilities and an Austin dealership in the village. He quickly 
gained a reputation for his engine tuning skills and started to 
enter competitions himself, successfully campaigning a string 
of specially light-bodied Jaguars that he race-prepared himself. 
As his successes mounted he transferred his allegiance to Ferrari 
and raced the 330P shown in our picture: Graham Hill’s Ferrari 
works car. Formula racing was beckoning and it is likely that 
Dick would have followed Moss, Hill et al into works machines. 
However Dick’s career was cut short when he was tragically 
killed while practising for the 1966 season at Oulton Park, 
Cheshire.  
Editor’s Note: The Protheroe garage business continues, of 
course, today in Market Harborough. There is a memorial plaque 
to Dick inside the parish church, on the wall above the font.     

VILLAGE HALL FEES
New booking fees for the Turville Memorial Hall, effective for bookings made from 
September 1st 2015.
Whole Hall (per hour) 
£10.00 for villagers
£12.00 for non-villagers
£15.00 for commercial use
Find the Online calendar and booking form at www.husbandsbosworthvillagehall.co.uk
Mick Bromley 07442 954729 or husbandsbosworthvh@gmail.com
The Village Hall committee is looking for new blood to bring along ideas and help with 
the running of this fantastic community facility. The committee meets every second 
Tuesday of the month, in the Village Hall, at 7.45pm. 

Main Hall (per hour) 	
£8.00 for villagers
£8.00 for non-villagers
£10.00 for commercial use

Committee Room (per hour)
£6.00 for villagers
£6.00 for non-villagers
£8.00 for commercial use

TURVILLE MEMORIAL HALL
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ACTIVITY GROUPSTRADE DIRECTORY 2015
Armourgeddon Tank Paintballing Centre 
Military vehicles, paintball & outdoor activities
Contact: 		  Tracey 01858 880239
Croft Farm Bed & Breakfast
AA 4**** accommodation
Contact: 		  Jane Smith 880679
Lewington Heating 
Boiler service & repair 
Contact: 		  01858 433333 
Mike Price Heating Engineer 
Oil-fired boiler servicing & repair 
Contact: 		  Mike Price 880902
North Kilworth Wharf 
Day-boat hire from £120, coal & gas delivery
Contact: 		  Rachael Deacon 881723
Paul Bolton School of Motoring
Expert driving instruction
Contact: 		  Paul Bolton 880115 
Totally Trees Ltd. 
Tree surgery and stump grinding  
Contact: 	        Jacqui Mitchell 01455 554182
Wharf House Kennels
Kennel and cattery services
Contact: 		  Kim McGuigan 880905 
Woodpecker Tree Surgery 
All aspects of tree surgery undertaken 
Contact: 		  Chris Wright 880183

HISTORICAL SOCIETY
The new season of indoor meetings of the 
Historical Society will start on Wednesday, 
September 2nd when we will be welcoming 
our old friends the Harborough Movie 
Makers back to Bosworth. They will be 
showing two of their recent films. 
‘The Hammond Arboretum’ tells the story 
of the 2½ acre hidden green gem behind 
Robert Smythe School. Their second film 
follows the story of our local radio station - 
Harborough FM - from their first temporary 
broadcasts in 1995 to the granting of their 
permanent licence in 2008. 
Meetings are on the first Wednesday of each 
month in the Church Hall, Honeypot Lane 
and start at 7.30pm. 
Annual membership subscription is £12 and 
is due at the September meeting. Casual 
visitors are welcome and a door charge of 
£2.50 is requested. 
For details call Melvyn on 880281.

************** 
Copies of the Bygone Bosworth ‘Flying 
at Husbands Bosworth’ are still available. 
Price £6. Call Melvyn for details.

VILLAGE LUNCH
The next Village Lunch will be on Thursday, 
August 27th. 
The Village Lunch is a great place for those 
living alone, retired or new to the area to 
meet new friends and catch up with all the 
local gossip! Enjoy a superbly prepared two 
course meal in a relaxed and welcoming 
atmosphere of Kilworth Springs Golf Club. 
Diners are asked to meet in the bar at 
12.30pm. 
Cost of the meal, to include coffee and mints 
is only £7.50 per person. 
For details, to arrange transport to the 
venue or to book a place please call Janice 
on 880668.    

CRAFT GROUP
Meets on the second Wednesday of each 
month in the Committee Room of the 
Village Hall. 
If you have a pastime or craft that is 
reasonably portable and would like to escape 
the distractions of home-life for a short 
while give Gail a call on 880413.

‘JJ’s Kiddycare’
*OUTSTANDING* Ofsted grading
* FREE Pre-school sessions for 2, 3 & 4 year olds 
* Full Day Care 0-5yrs

Situated on a farm site between South Kilworth and 
Welford

* Breakfast and After School clubs. (4-14years)
* Holiday Clubs during all Northants & Leics school breaks 

Tel no. 01858 575642 
www.jjs-kiddycare.co.uk

Complete building service
Specialist in new build

Quality renovations
& Extensions

Tel/Fax 01858 881202
Email: pcbuildserv@btinternet.com

Walton Grange, Bosworth Road
Walton, Lutterworth, Leics LE17 5RW

Established 
27 years

STRETCH...
Pilates sessions are held on Friday nights 
7.00pm to 8.00pm in the Village Hall. 
Classes are friendly and informal and are 
open to all ages and abilities, ladies and 
gentlemen! Mats are provided. 
Call Pat on 07939 226115 for details. GOOD WOOD 

The trustees of the Millennium Wood would 
like to thank everyone who came along and 
enjoyed the group’s activities at their stall at 
the Bosworth Festival. Also special thanks 
to everyone who donated bottles and other 
items for the stall and those who helped on 
the day.
A total of £233.45 was made, which will 
go towards continuing improvements and 
maintenance and our next major project, to 
construct a raised pathway over the wet-land 
area in the wood.
Work and maintenance parties are held 
on the third Saturday of each month at 
the wood. The next will be on Saturday, 
August 15th from 9.30am to 12.30pm. All 
you need is suitable clothing, stout boots 
and enthusiasm... Refreshments provided!  

Marina Hale 

Domestic Help for Village People
*Domestic Cleaner* 

*Housekeeper* *Animal Aunt* 
*House Sitter* *Assistant* 

*Driver*
Over 30 years experience of domestic 

services, holiday cover, pet-sitting, 
horses and farm animals

Local 2hr, 3hr and 4hr cleaning slots 
available for Husbands Bosworth

Call Marina for a friendly chat 
to discuss your requirements 

01858 880344
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PARISH COUNCIL NEWS LOCAL OFFICERS

Husbands Bosworth Parish Council:
Councillors  	
William Fletcher 	 880910 (Chairman)
Melvyn Forman 	 880281
Susan Fisher 	 880026
Patricia Hobson 	 880070
		
Parish Clerk  	
Jackie Fletcher,
13 School Lane, 
H.B. LE17 6JU 				  
		  Tel: 880910
E-mail: jackiehbpc@btinternet.com

District Councillor
Lesley Bowles
Email: l.bowles@harborough.gov.uk

County Councillor
Graham Hart
Lilac Cottage
Willoughby Waterleys
Leicester LE8 6UF
		  Tel: 01162 478600
E-mail: graham.hart@leics.gov.uk

COMPLETE CAR CARE
Accident repair specialist

Bodywork, dent, scratch and stone-chip repair
Servicing, alloy refurbishment, welding

MoT repair
Valeting, full body polish

Parking sensors, tyres & exhausts, etc. fitted
Call Ben on 01858 880404

bencompletecarcare@outlook.com

ROB DARGUE
CARPENTRY & BUILDING Ltd. 

Husbands Bosworth

All ASPECTS OF CARPENTRY & BUILDING WORK
EXTENSIONS & ALTERATIONS 

KITCHENS, BATHROOMS & TILING
Friendly, reliable service

For a free quotation call Rob
01858 880803 or 07834 872205

www.robdarguecarpentry.co.uk

GO SLOW BROADBAND 
A recent communication by Leicestershire County Council indicated that the timing for 
Husbands Bosworth to be fully ‘wired’ for high-speed Broadband had been put back to 
the end of the year. However, Parish Councillor, Patricia Hobson, who is championing 
the Broadband cause on behalf of the parish council, has been assured that, although the 
roll-out schedule has slipped, BT are still optimistic that the local scheme will be live by 
the end of September.  
STOP PRESS As we go to press we note some fluorescent jackets working and a new 
cabinet on The Green.... progress?     

The next meeting of Husbands Bosworth Parish 
Council will be on Tuesday, August 4th at 7.45pm 
in the Committee Room of the Village Hall

************** 
Parish Council meetings are open to all. If you have a matter of parish interest that 
you would like to bring before the meeting please contact the Parish Clerk, Jackie 
Fletcher on 880910. Visitors are normally invited to address the meeting before the 
formal business of the meeting is conducted.

The Parish Council recently hosted the 
unveiling of the village’s defibrillator 
at an official ceremony. 
The unveiling was attended by a host 
of local dignitaries and school children 
from the village primary school, who 
had raised a significant proportion of 
the cost of the device. 
The defibrillator is housed centrally 
in the village, in the former telephone 
box on The Green and is accessible at 
all times. 
Chairman of the Parish Council, Bill 
Fletcher, thanked everyone who had 
helped to raise the funds to purchase 
the device. The school’s brass band 
played a selection of suitably stirring 
musical pieces for the occasion and 
Ben Taylor, a pupil at the school, cut 
the ribbon to officially open the facility. 
A presentation evening given by the 
suppliers, Community Heartbeat, has been 
held recently to demonstrate the device and 
give villagers confidence in its use.

BUGLE CRACKER
“I’m on a whiskey diet. I’ve lost three days 
already.” 	           Tommy Cooper (1921-1984)



METHODIST CHURCH 
Coffee Morning

Wednesday, August 19th, 10.00am-
12.00noon.

at the home of Margaret & John 
Scurrah, 25 High Street.  

Visitors always welcome.

Parish Notices
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CHURCH NEWS
All Saints Parish Church, Methodist Chapel & St. Mary’s Roman Catholic Church

ALL SAINTS FLOWER ROTA
AUGUST: 
	 Eleanor Murphy

Methodist Church

Hexagon Benefice 

CHURCH SERVICES 

Services every Sunday 8.30am.
Contact:
Robert Constable-Maxwell  880361
Father Owen O’Neil 462359

Contacts: 
Rev. Brian Kennard 462889
Senior Church Steward:
Mr. A Lloyd Jones 880343

2	 Mrs Jeanne Moore
9	 Mr Stephen Pointer
16	 Mr Richard Gill
23	 Rev Brian Kennard (Communion)

Services every Sunday 6.30pm.
All Welcome

Churchwardens:
	 Diana Jones 	 880741
Priest in Charge:
	 Liz Bickley 	 880351

2  	 9.30am Joint Communion at 	
	 Shearsby with Mowsley		
	 9.30am Morning Prayer HB
	 11.00am Communion Thed.
	 11.00am Family Service B’thorpe
	 6.00pm Communion Arnesby

9 	 9.30am Morning Prayer Shearsby	
	 9.30am Family Service Arnesby
	 11.00am Family Communion HB
	 4.00pm Family Service B’thorpe
	 6.00pm Songs of Praise Mowsley

16 	 10.30am Benefice Service B’thorpe
	 3.00pm Knaptoft Open Air Service

23	 9.30am Communion Shearsby
	 11.00am Joint Communion at 	
	 B’thorpe with Arnesby
	 5.00pm  Songs of Praise HB

30 	 Benefice Service Arnesby
Short Communion every Wed. 9.15am HB

St Mary’s Roman Catholic Church

DIANE E. HALL
Beauty Therapist

CIBTAC ITEC CIDESCO qualified
***Prepare for your summer holiday***

* waxing * pedicures * lashes * exfoliating treatment *
Discounts available

Full range of luxury treatments available
Gift Vouchers & Special Offers

Husbands Bosworth Salon 
Tel: 01858 880567 or 07732 571714

C Begley Building Ltd 
Local, third generation 

house-builder 
Complete interior and exterior building projects 

New-build or maintenance work 
Hard landscaping, driveways 

& garden structures 
Listed Property restoration & conservation 

NHBC Registered 
01604 743065 or 07748 184659 

chrisbegley123@aol.com

FUNERAL SERVICES
Jeremy Edward Clarke

July 3rd 2015 
of Hunters Lodge

Linda Jane Looms 
July 8th 2015 

of Hunters Lodge
R.I.P

HOLY MATRIMONY
Hannah Clarke & Daniel Parkin

July 17th 2015

BAPTISM
Lucas John Krzysztof Gray 

son of Nick and Justyna Gray
 of Market Harborough 

July 12th 2015 

From the Rectory
Having an attitude of gratitude I recently attended the farewell service for The Right 
Reverend Tim Stevens, Bishop of Leicester at St Martin’s Cathedral. It was billed as a 
service of thanksgiving for his ministry and thanks was the main theme for the service, as 
you might expect. Thanks were offered from a variety of people - the Bishop himself, and 
representatives of lay people and clergy from the diocese, from those who could speak 
for what he has achieved nationally and locally within community and members of the 
faith communities in Leicester. There were also messages from link diocese abroad, from 
Tanzania, Wyoming and Trichy-Tanjore, in Southern India. It brought into focus the local, 
national and international role of a bishop and was a good example of having an attitude of 
gratitude. We wish Bishop Tim and his wife Wendi a long, healthy and happy retirement 
and add our thanks to those offered at the service. 
Here at All Saints, we also wish to model an attitude of gratitude, to the many people who 
have helped and supported us through the last 10 months since the lead was stolen from the 
church roof. The lead has now been replaced by stainless steel and in recent heavy rains 
proved to be water-tight. We are truly grateful to all who have helped during this time and, 
to formally say thanks to all of you, and to God, we invite you to join us for a ‘Songs of 
Praise’ service on Sunday August 23rd at 5.00pm at All Saints Church - with refreshments 
afterwards. All are welcome. 
Thank you for supporting your parish church in so many ways, your watchfulness, practical 
support and your generosity. May God bless you as you have blessed the church. Yours, 
with a thankful heart - Liz

LANDLUBBER’S HOLIDAY CLUB
A Holiday Club for for 5-12 year old 
children will be held in the Church Hall 
during the week of Tuesday, August 11th to 
Friday 14th, 10.00am to 12.30pm.
The cost is £2 per day (£8 for the week)
Each day is individually formatted, so you 
are welcome to just come to what you can.
To register contact Susie on 07789 816835 
or email susie.colliss@yahoo.co.uk
Pre-school children welcome if accompanied.



DIARY DATES for AUGUST

Wed., September 2nd 	 Historical Society opening meeting
Saturday, September 5th 	 Kilworth Family Challenge
Saturday, September 12th 	 Historic Churches Ride & Stride Fundraising day
Sunday, October 4th 	 Conker & Welly-Wanging Championships 
Saturday, October 24th 	 Church Hall Table-top Sale 
Sat./Sun. Nov. 28th/29th 	 All Saints Christmas Festival

8

LOCAL PLANNING MATTERS
Planning Applications
15/00955/FUL [Mr Smith And Ms Donoghue] Extensions to bungalow & garage, 25 Bell Lane
Recent Planning Decisions
15/00373/TPO [Mrs Julia Burns]Works to trees, 23 Mowsley Road (Approved)
15/00530/FUL [Mr S Garner] Erect two storey front extension, Southfields Farm, Leicester Road (Approved)
Planning Enforcement Notices
15/00205/DEVS Erection of structure in agricultural field without permission, Woodside Farm, Theddingworth Road 
15/00207/DEVS Extension to existing building and erection of further building, Airfield Park, Sibbertoft Road
15/00208/DEVS Hardstanding encroaching onto land shared by adjacent flats,9 Berridges Lane 
15/00215/UNTIDS Untidy gardens within Listed Building, 34 Bell Lane, 
 Current applications may be inspected during normal working hours at the temporary Council Offices, Millers House, Roman Way, 
Market Harborough. Comments concerning planning applications should be addressed to the Development Control Manager.
Planning applications and other aspects of local government can now be viewed on-line at www.harboroughonline.co.uk

FORTHCOMING EVENTS

MOBILE LIBRARY
ALTERNATE TUESDAYS (See DIARY DATES) 
STOPS & TIMES 
School, Welford Road: 	 1.30pm - 2.45pm
Berridges Lane: 		  2.50pm - 3.30pm
Church Street: 		  3.35pm - 4.00pm

Come back to your mobile library!
Not only lending books! Now hiring CDs & DVDs 

Local tourist information and free mobile internet access
*******  You can now renew on-line or by phone *******

Serving freshly cooked food throughout the week, prepared 
using locally sourced produce 

Food Served

Families welcome
Outdoor seating & free use of golf clubs for use on the Driving Range

(t):  01858 575 082   (e):  admin@kilworthsprings.co.uk  
(w):  www.kilworthsprings.co.uk 

South Kilworth Road, North Kilworth, LE17 6HJ

Sunday – Tuesday 
8:30am – 5:00pm 

Wednesday – Saturday 
8:30am – 9:00pm 

Scott Clarke
10A Berridges Lane
Husbands Bosworth

Leics LE17 6LQ

07725 552566
01858 880863

sclarkebuilding@outlook.com

Alterations 
Extensions 
Plastering 
Hard-landscaping 
Block-paving 
General Building Works
For free quote or design ideas call Scott

Monday 3rd 	 Whist Drive, 2.00pm - 4.00pm Kilworth Springs Golf Club
Tuesday 4th	 Mobile library
Tuesday 4th 	 Parish Council meeting, 7.45pm Committee Room, Village Hall
Tuesday 11th 	 Landlubber’s Holiday Club for children, 10.00am - 12.30pm Church Hall (Tuesday - Friday)
Friday 14th 	 Causeway Coffee Morning, 10.00am - 11.30pm, Church Hall
Saturday 15th 	 Millenium Wood work party 9.30am to 12.30pm.
Tuesday 18th	 Mobile library
Wednesday 19th	 Methodist Church  Coffee Morning,10.00am - 12.00noon, 25 High Street  
Thursday 20th 	 Sulby Open Gardens, 2.00pm - 5.00pm
Thursday 27th 	 School re-opens
Thursday 27th  	 Village Lunch, 12.30pm Kilworth Springs Golf Club.
Sunday 30th 	 Husbands Bosworth Horticultural & Craft Show. Entries from 9.30am. Doors open to public 2.30pm.


